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Remember the Three Bad Bills
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. - The province of British Columbia held a one-day general strike to protest the government’s antiunion Bills 19 and 20. As usual, our IBEW members did and excellent job of spearheading the shutdown on June 1. Bills 19 and 20 are attempts by the right –wing government of British Columbia and its premier. W. Vander Zalm, to do away with trade unions in this province is about as knowledge of industrial relations as I am brain surgery. The labour movement will not accept this type of dictate, as they have shown. 


Our present labour conflict is not helping our economic situation, nor will it until investors feel there is a stable condition here in which to invest. Our workers are traveling all over Canada for work: most of them are in Ontario. 

Remember the three bad Bills: Bill 19, Bill 20 and Bill Vander Zalm.

J.R. “Jim” McAvoy, B.M. 
